
In addition to the permanent  

historical exhibits, temporary 

Featured Exhibitions in the  

Aurora History Museum highlight 

unique aspects of our  

community’s history with artifacts 

and documents from the  

collections of the Aurora Town 

Historian's Office and  

Aurora Historical Society.  

 

This Featured Exhibition,  

“The Early Days of Emery Park,” 

will be on view through  

May 30, 2025. 

 

FEATURED EXHIBITION 



MERY PARK OPENED near the hamlet of South 
Wales 100 YEARS AGO this summer.  

With the purchase in August 1925 of 175 acres from Helen B. Emery, Erie County  
established Emery Park as part of its newly formed county parks system. The land 
in the southeast corner of the Town of Aurora had been in the Emery family since 
Josiah Emery purchased his farmland nearly a century earlier.  

These original photographs, taken by photographer Warren L. Inskip shortly after 
Emery Park opened to the public, come from a binder titled “Photographic Views of 
County Parks, 1927.” Preserved in the archives of the Aurora Town Historian’s  
Office, this collection of photographs also contains images of Erie County’s other 
early parks, including Chestnut Ridge, Ellicott Creek  and Como Lake. The binder 
was donated to the Aurora Town Historian’s Office by Richard S. Persons, Sr., who 
served as chairman of the Erie County Parks Commission when Emery Park 
opened in 1925. He later served as Aurora Town Historian.   

These images offer a unique glimpse into what was likely a Sunday afternoon in the 
park in the 1920s. With Erie County’s purchase of additional land over the years, 
Emery Park has grown to more than 450 acres.  
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East Aurora Advertiser,  May 21, 1925 



East Aurora Advertiser,  July 9, 1925 

East Aurora Advertiser,  August 13, 1925 

Emery Park opened a few weeks after Chestnut Ridge Park in the summer of 1925. 



Emery Park Inn 
Among the interesting Emery Park-related items 
preserved in the archives of the Aurora Town  
Historian's Office are these plates from the Emery 
Park Inn. Who remembers dining there? The logo 
at the top of the plate features an outline of Erie 
County, signifying the inn's location within the 
county park. Once the home of the Emery family, 
the house was converted to an inn and restaurant 
shortly after the park opened. After several failed 
attempts to rehabilitate it after the inn’s closure, 
the building was demolished in the early 2000s.  


